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SALEWAY PARISH COUNCIL  
Clerk: Lynn Stewart, The Rectory, Church Lane, Bishampton, WR10 2FA                      

D R A F T 








Minutes of  Saleway Parish Council
Held at Himbleton Parish Hall

On March 29th 2017, at 7:30pm

Present : Cllr Mr S Rendle (Chair), Cllr Mr J Boaz (Vice-Chair), Cllr Mr P Clamp, Cllr Mr R Keel, Cllr Mrs S Rothero
In Attendance : 
Clerk and District Cllr Mrs M Rowley 




0 members of the public attended
1. Apologies:  Cllr Mrs Barlow & County Cllr Mr A Miller    
                            Non Attendance: Cllr Mr J. Townsend
2. Declarations of Interest : Register of Interests: Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests – none were recorded.
3. The meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm to enable responses to be given to the January Public Question Time. See notes appended to these minutes. 

The Parish Council Meeting reconvened at 7:50pm.
4. Minutes of last meeting held on January 25th 2017, were approved by all and signed by Chair as an accurate representation of the meeting.
5. Progress Reports 
a. Visibility Issue -  Cllr Keel advised that this work has now been completed to meet the legal requirement.
b. Circular Walk Map - Cllr Rowley advised that the maps will be completed during the summer. Action - Cllr Rowley to report back once complete.
c. Bend in Road at Park Farm, Oddingley - Cllr Keel visited with Alex Clark-Ellison and reflective posts have been installed on the bend. Cllr Rothero expressed thanks on behalf of local residents. Cllr Keel advised that WCC would be considering additional means of slowing traffic approaching the bend for the future. 
d. Water Main by Boat Yard, Oddingley - Cllr Keel advised that he had reported this issue to Mr Clark-Ellison and it was decided that stone would be used to fill the area and marker posts will be installed. Discussion followed that digging a culvert would resolve the issue more thoroughly.
e. NHBS/Land purchase  - Chair advised that he has not yet had a conversation in relation to this matter. Action - Chair to follow up.
f. S106 monies - a discussion was had in relation to how the Council can access these monies (£5,310). This prompted Clerk to refer back to documents on file relating to this issue. Action - Clerk to write to Heather Peachey to ascertain how to access these funds.
g. NHS Service Consultation - Cllr Rothero attended a recent consultation on behalf of the Parish Council. She advised that the plans relate to changes in services available at the three acute hospital facilities within the county; Worcester Royal, Alexandra Redditch and Kidderminster General. (The community hospitals will not be affected by these changes). At the Consultation Meeting Cllr Rothero raised the issue of patients needing to have the means to transport themselves some considerable distances to access medical services under the changes.
h. Worcestershire Minerals 3rd Stage Consultation - Cllr Keel attended the Droitwich session. Most mineral wealth follows the River Severn, he advised that this issue seemed to have no impact for the Parish of Saleway.
6. District and County Councillors’ Report: In the absence of Cllr Miller, Cllr Keel advised that Cllr Miller has managed to obtain a defibrillator for the Parish Council. Discussion followed in relation to the potential location of the defibrillator and training for members of the community. Action : Clerk - this item is to be brought forward to the next meeting's agenda.


Cllr Rowley reported that there had been a 2.5% rise in the local Council 
Tax.
7. Parish Councillors Reports: 

· Cllr Boaz advised that there is a problem with drain-blocking at the bottom of Stoney Lane, also past Horn Hill. Cllr Keel has mentioned this issue previously to W.C.C. Chair commented that this is due to blockage created by the way the fibre-optics installation was carried out. Action: Cllr Keel to report.
· Cllr Clamp confirmed that the pot hole in Hadzor that he had previously commented upon, has not yet been repaired.
· Cllr Rothero advised that the Oddingley community are looking at putting an agreement in place that in the event of the Fir Tree public house being sold the community would have the option to purchase it.
· Cllr Rothero highlighted an issue in Trench Wood, it is becoming excessively littered. It is used by mountain-bikers, walkers, etc. Also the Footpath sign has been knocked down. Action: Cllr Rowley to check.
· Cllr Keel advised that there is an issue with a Church Lane resident parking cars too close to the junction with Harrow Lane. Action: Chair to speak to resident.
· Cllr Boaz - requested Cllr Rowley to check the state of the footbridge between the Church and The Manor. The gravel has been washed away at the ramp up to the bridge. Action: Cllr Rowley to report back.
8. Parish Lengthsman – the Lengthsman was not in attendance. Clerk relayed a concern from the Lengthsman relating to the speed of vehicles travelling through Shell, the meeting was advised that currently the Police are not willing to impose further 30mph speed limits that are difficult to enforce. A discussion relating to the impending potential departure of M. Parker followed. It was agreed that an advert should be placed with CALC for a replacement to be found. Also if Councillors know of any potential candidates they should encourage them to approach the Council. Action - Clerk to place CALC advert.
9. Correspondence – Clerk presented correspondence:
a. Wychavon DC Survey relating to Prescription Restrictions & Access to Assisted Conception Treatments. Clerk asked Councillors to respond to the survey which has been circulated to them by email. Action: All
b. Parish Lengthsman Scheme Agreement. Action: Clerk to respond confirming Council's acceptance of the new agreement.
c. NHB Consultation Posters. Action: Clerk to update posters and circulate to notice boards with next meeting agenda.
d. External Audit & Annual Governance. Clerk read out the information received to the meeting. Action: Clerk to email Chair for Internal Auditor contacts.
e. Transparency Code - Clerk read the information to the meeting. Action - Clerk to apply for funding.
10. Crime Report – recent report from PCSO Vicky Elliott was read out to Councillors;

Police report for PCM 25th Jan - 29th March.
 


31/1: white transit van seen to park near Gaudet Luce Golf Club. Believed to 
be possible poachers (3 x males and dogs) spoken to by officers and no 
offences.

 
5/2: Netherwood Farm - Lamping reported, officers attended and area search 
conducted and no trace.

 
21/2: Phepson - car parked and secured and person(s) unknown have broken 
into the car and taken a Stihl chainsaw and strimmer.

 
9/3: Gaudet Luce Golf Club - person(s) unknown have forced the lock on the 
trailer and stolen from the location. 
11.  Planning – Clerk presented an updated spreadsheet of Planning Applications for discussion. 
12. Finance – Clerk presented a Financial Summary for March 2017 showing a current balance of £3,694.43 prior to outgoing payments detailed below. Clerk advised that a VAT reclaim has been actioned to recover the VAT since May 2015 which totals £1,502.25 also the Parish Lengthsman's pay of £690.00 is to be reclaimed via the Scheme.

Clerk presented the following cheques for  Payment;
Himbleton Village Hall 
£  30.00

Lengthsman Pay 

£690.00

Clerk Salary & Expenses 
£392.88

Wychavon Dog Waste Bins
£ 80.12

It was noted that a further cheque for £25.00 re. Clerk's Salary was required and therefore written and signed by Chair & Vice Chair



Payments proposed by Cllr Clamp and Seconded by Cllr Keel
13. Date of next meeting: 7pm on 24th May 2017 - Annual Parish Meeting


to be followed at 7:30pm on 24th May - Parish Council Meeting
14. 
The meeting closed at 9:25pm.
Signed …………………………..

Date ………………………

Chairman
Responses to Public Question Time held on January 25th 2017
1. A member of the public asked that the Parish Council write a letter to Redditch Borough Council, following the Flood Forum to confirm the commitment given at the Forum that the foul water discharge will be to the north of Redditch and not into Bowbrook. Response 29/3/2017: Outstanding, awaiting Cllr Keel's draft, Clerk then to complete.
2. A member of the public drew the Council's attention to the fact that a large cabin had been constructed in the garden of Keepers Cottage, Sale Green. Response 29/3/2017: Clerk advised that this item appears on the Wychavon Planning Site. W/16/02053/LUP  "Certificate of Lawfulness of proposed use".  Action: Cllr Rowley to investigate the categorisation and potential loop-hole in the planning process.






